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OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER 
City of Newport, Oregon 

169 S.W. Coast Hwy. 
Newport, OR 97365 

541-574-0603 
s.nebel@newportoregon.gov 

 
 

MEMO 
 

DATE:  August 21, 2019 
 
TO:  Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: Spencer Nebel, City Manager  
 
SUBJECT: Status Report for the Two-week Period Ending Friday, August 23, 2019 

It is hard to believe that we are approaching the end of August.  It has been a very brisk 
and robust summer for us all!  As you are aware, I will be heading out on vacation 
Thursday, August 22 through Labor Day weekend.   
 
Highlights of activities over the last two weeks include the following:   

 Barb James, Tim Gross and I met to review proposals from the Newport Employees’ 
Association in preparation for negotiations.   

 Barb James, Tim Gross and I participated in a negotiations session with the 
Newport Employees’ Association. We are getting very close to having an agreement 
with this union.   

 Participated in a Vision 2040 Advisory Committee meeting.  The primary focus of 
the meetings have been the potential of receiving assistance from the Ford Family 
Foundation.  The Committee fully supports these efforts.  In addition, the Committee 
Vice-Chair, Leslie Palotas, has developed a new reporting mechanism to report 
both accomplishments and ongoing efforts that are occurring in the community to 
implement strategies outlined in the goal.  Leslie has done an excellent job in 
developing these concepts for review by the Committee. 

 Met with Barb James and Tim Gross on an employee complaint. 

 Held bi-monthly meetings with Jason Malloy and Rob Murphy. 

 Participated in a tour of the Big Creek Dams with Mike Harryman, Resiliency Officer 
from the Governor’s office, Racquel Rancier, Policy Analyst with the Oregon Water 
Resources Department, Senator Arnie Roblan, Representative David Gomberg, 
Mayor Sawyer, Councilor Goebel, Tim Gross, Tia Cavender and Jenny Dresler.  In 
addition, media from Salem was present, as well.  Senator Merkeley’s office was 
supposed to participate, as well. However, they had to cancel due to a last-minute 
emergency schedule change.  Tim brought us through the overflow pipe to see 
areas in the pipe that have deteriorated where there are a number of leaks and 
seepages occurring.  As a result of these leaks, the state dam officer is requiring bi-
monthly inspections of this pipe to determine whether the leaks are increasing the 
volume of water being transmitted through the dam.  There have also been 
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discussions with our consultants about options for addressing this situation.  While 
it may seem logical to plug the leaks, by doing this it may force the seepage to occur 
at more critical spots in the dam structure.  We will continue to monitor that.  Again, 
we appreciate the role, effort and commitment that both Senator Roblan and 
Representative Gomberg have provided to the City in their advocacy of funding for 
the dam.  It was a good opportunity to get the Governor’s office more up-to-speed 
on this issue with Mike Harryman’s participation in this tour. 

 Participated in the monthly lunch of the Lincoln County Managers, which was held 
at Yachats City Hall.  We talked about the regional water planning effort.  Lincoln 
City and Yachats would like a presentation from the regional water study effort for 
this current fiscal year before they commit funds that were budgeted for this 
purpose.  Waldport indicated their water fund was not in a position to participate 
financially this year due to several very significant projects.   

 
We established a meeting at 3 PM on October 17 for the county-wide elected and 
appointed officials to meet here in the Council Chambers.  This will be to discuss 
the next steps on regional housing.  The report has been completed, and it is  
appropriate to continue this dialogue on a regional basis.  This discussion may focus 
on having some sort of county-wide housing group that is charged with carrying on 
certain elements of the county-wide housing plan.  I think it has been great getting 
the elected officials together to talk about the subject on a county-wide basis.   
 
We also discussed the climate change partnership.  Wayne Belmont and I 
encouraged the other communities to consider this partnership.   
 
Finally, we discussed car camping.  Lincoln City has approved an ordinance that 
allows car camping at places of worship, according to City Manager, Ron Chandler.  
It allows up to five cars to camp at one time, as long as toilet facilities are provided.  
To date, nobody has yet tried this effort in Lincoln City.   

 Judy Mayhew, Kathy Cline, Michael Cavanaugh and I met to review the draft 
cooperative agreement with the Lincoln County School District.  We will be getting 
back together with the school in September to try and finalize our discussions on 
this agreement.  There are two components that are being treated separately in this 
agreement.  The first is the main baseball diamond at Frank Wade Park, with the 
second item being the Aquatic Center.  Both of these facilities have special 
circumstances surrounding them and we want to make sure we are addressing 
them realistically in this cooperative agreement.   

 Along with Councilor Parker, Peggy Hawker, and the volunteers who hosted the 
Sister City visit, we conducted a debriefing of this year’s visit.  The summary of that 
debriefing will be included in a report at the September City Council meeting.  
Overall, we appreciate all the efforts that the volunteers put into making this a 
memorable experience for our visitors.  I believe our delegates from Mombetsu 
enjoyed the experience, as well.  One of the recommendations that we will have for 
the Council’s consideration is, to develop a more formal sister city committee to 
continue growing this important relationship.  This will be presented to the Council 
at the time the summary report is presented, as well.   

 Participated in a Mountain Bike Trail meeting that was set up for residents around 
the Big Creek Reservoirs.  The City has been working with The NEWTS, (Newport 
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Trail Stewards) for the development of mountain bike trails on the north side of the 
reservoir.  We wanted to give the property owners an opportunity to hear what is 
proposed, and to get feedback prior to presenting this issue before the City Council.  
We had a pretty full house, primarily bike enthusiasts, but there were a number of 
neighbors that were present, as well.   

 Held a bi-monthly meeting with Library Director, Laura Kimberly. 

 Derrick Tokos and I met with Bonnie Serkin and Will Emery regarding property 
issues on the north end of the airport.  This was in preparation of a meeting with 
various property owners about developing/improving access to the east side of the 
airport.  One of the challenges that the airport faces, is requests to crossover into 
the secured part of the airport to access the back property for logging, hunting and 
other similar activities.  We would like to have a corridor identified that would avoid 
having these parties needing to go through the airport property.  In addition, Bonnie 
and Will wanted to talk about the discussions and preliminary agreement with the 
Urban Renewal Agency to acquire road rights-of-way through their property.  Part 
of this may create an avenue to address the east side airport access issues, as well.   

 Mike Murzynsky, Kay Keady, Derrick Tokos and I met to discuss the room tax 
collection software services.  This would allow an automation and third party 
payments for room taxes collected from short-term rentals.  In the meantime, Mike 
and Kay participated in a demonstration from Caselle for their room tax collections 
system. Caselle also has a program where reports can be filed and paid 
electronically without the exchange mail that is currently part of our collection 
process.  At this point, I’ve told Mike to pursue the Caselle option. 

 Worked on the agenda for the August 19 City Council and work session meetings. 

 Met with Barb James and Jason Malloy on an employee disciplinary matter.   

 Held bi-monthly meetings with Richard Dutton and Judy Mayhew. 

 Barb James and I participated in a conference call with Mark Wolf on contract 
language regarding recognition in the Newport Employees’ Association.  This was 
presented to the Council at the August 19 Executive Session.  

 Met with Rob Murphy and Barb James on a Fire employee disciplinary matter. (It 
has been a busy week on employee matters for the City!) 

 Tim Gross, Derrick Tokos and I met with Mike Warren to discuss possible 
acquisition of a piece of Mike’s property, as indicated in the Executive Session.  I 
communicated to Mike that our first step will be to proceed with an appraisal of the 
property.  He indicated that he would provide whatever access is necessary to get 
the property appraised.   

 Met with Ariel Ruben and Caroline Cummings regarding RAIN.  The City Council 
allowed an appropriation to participate with RAIN to convert ideas into small 
business entities.  Mayor Rod Cross from Toledo also participated in this meeting, 
since they have also appropriated some funding for RAIN, as well.  Mayor Cross 
and I had requested that Caroline develop a specific request from our cities that we 
can present to the City Council.  Caroline is planning to make a presentation to the 
City Council in October regarding this funding.   

 Tim Gross, Bob Fuller, Justin Scharbrough and I met with Aaron from “We Hang 
Xmas Lights”.  This was our contractor from last year.  As you may recall, we did 
not enter into this contract until November, which led to a very short lead time to pull 
this project off.  We had a variety of problems with the decorative outlets on the light 
poles, problems with the strings, and did not have a protocol to address those 
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problems in a timely fashion.  Furthermore, we did not have enough lights for the 
poles that we traditionally place holiday lights on because of time constraints.  This 
will be year two of a three year contract with “We Hang Xmas Lights”.  We will make 
sure we work with the PUD to have them test their outlets prior to the holiday 
season, as well as, have our crews test our own decorative outlets, and make any 
repairs that are necessary.  It was noted that a number of PUD lights do not have 
plastic covers over the outlets.  We want to work with PUD to have these outlets in 
shape for this season.  In addition, we are working with Jerry Anderson to obtain a 
holiday tree for the City Hall lawn, and he has agreed to work with us on this effort.  
This will add a nice touch to our holiday season.  We will be obtaining a proposal 
from “We Hang Xmas Lights” to do the lighting for this tree, as well.  This year we 
are proposing to use a cut tree.  We have discussed the possibility of planting a tree 
for this purpose.  The location is a bit challenging for a nicely shaped traditional tree.  
We will be preparing a report on this to Council at an upcoming Council meeting.   

 Mike Murzynsky and I sat down to review the status of our Rogue Ale investigation.  
Mike has obtained additional information from Rogue, and will be setting up a time 
to review actual records that are used to compile the various reports that we had 
from Rogue.  We are hoping this will occur before the end of this month.  Once 
completed we will send a report back to the City Council on our findings.   

 Angela and I stopped by the Health Promotion Committee’s employee bowling party 
at Muggly’s Bowl in Toledo.  We saw some awesome plays (and some not-so-
awesome plays) as our folks were having a great time.   

 Participated in a routine Department Head meeting. 

 Participated in a City Council work session on an advisory committee for Police 
services, part two of land use planning, and an executive session on land 
transactions, and to discuss bargaining strategies with the NEA.   

 Participated in the regular Council meeting. 

 Particpated in an OCCMA Fall Workshop subcommittee conference call.  

 Participated in the Parks and Recreation staff meeting.  We are initiating 
discussions on the job responsibilities and job offering for this position with both 
department heads and with Parks and Recreation staff.  I will be providing a report 
to the Council on this before we begin our recruiting efforts to fill the position vacated 
by Jim Protiva.   

 Along with Councilors Goebel and Jacobi, Derrick Tokos, Jason Malloy, other staff 
members, and I participated in the first Short-term Rental Work Group meeting. This 
first meeting went well, and created a good foundation for future meetings. 

 Held bi-monthly meetings with Tim Gross and Barb James. 

 Participated in a special OCCMA Board meeting via conference call to receive the 
report of the Nominating Committee for officers for the 2020 calendar year. 

 Initiated my vacation beginning Thursday, August 22 through Labor Day weekend.  
During this time, Peggy Hawker will be acting city manager.   
 
Upcoming Events:  

 

 I will be on vacation from August 22 through Labor Day weekend.  Peggy Hawker 
will be Acting City Manager through this time period. 
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 City Hall will be closed Monday, September 2 in observation of Labor Day.  The 
Council meetings will be held Tuesday, September 3, beginning with a work 
session at 4 PM.    

 The employee BBQ will be held Friday, September 6 at 6 PM -- Big Creek Park. 

 City Council established a work group to meet this fall consisting of the City 
Council, Audit Committee and Budget Committee members.  The first meeting of 
the Finance Work Group is scheduled to meet September 10 from 4-6 PM.  Details 
will follow.    

 The Library Centennial kickoff ceremony will take place from 10 AM to 6 PM on 
Saturday, September 14.  The ribbon cutting and ceremony will begin at 2 PM.  

 September 26-28 is the LOC’s Annual Conference in Bend, OR.  Councilors 
Goebel, Allen, Parker, Jacobi, Hall and Mayor Sawyer have been registered, along 
with Peggy and myself. Please let us know if your plans change, so we can cancel 
without financial penalty prior to the conference.   

 On September 30, the City Council will hold a town meeting at 6 PM.  Location is 
yet to be determined. 

 I am planning to take a vacation day, Friday, October 4, to spend a long weekend 
in Portland. 

 October 17 at 3 PM a meeting of the elected and appointed officials of Lincoln 
County will meet to continue discussions on regional housing issues at City Hall. 

 I plan on attending the 2019 ICMA Annual Conference in Nashville, Tennessee 
October 19-23.  I will be leaving Friday, October 18 and I will be taking a few 
vacation days following the end of the conference, beginning October 23 through 
October 28, before returning to Newport.   

 I plan on attending the OCCMA Board Retreat on November 6-8 at Silver Falls 
Lodge.  This will be the retreat in which we will plan activities for the Association 
for the year. I will be President of the Oregon City/County Management Association 
for the 2020 calendar year.   

 City Hall will be closed Thursday and Friday, November 28 and 29 in observation 
of the Thanksgiving Holiday.   

 The only scheduled Council meetings in December will be December 2.  There will 
be no meetings scheduled for December 16.   

 I will be taking vacation from December 18 through December 27 to head to 
Michigan for the holidays. 

 City Hall will be closed beginning at noon on December 24 and 25 for the Christmas 
Holiday. 

 City Hall will be closed January 1, 2020 for the New Year’s Holiday. 
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Attachments: 
 

 Attached is a water notice asking residents to conserve water. 
 Attached is an email from Noriko Watanabe regarding the return of our delegation 

to Mombetsu.  They indicated they had a great time in Newport. 
 Attached is information on the employer incentive fund through PERS. We will 

need to determine if we want to participate in providing advanced funding from 
the State. 

  
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
 
Spencer Nebel 
City Manager 
 
cc:  Department Heads  
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